Millersville Board of Commissioners
Special Meeting Minutes

Monday, November 28, 2022 at 5:00 P.M.
at Millersville City Hall

The Millersville Board of Commissioners held their special meeting at the Millersville City Hall on Tuesday,
November 28, 2022 with the following board members present: David Gregory, Mayor; Cristina Templet, Vice
Mayor. Commissioners: Lincoln Atwood, Keith Bell and Tommy Long. Also present: City Manager Scott
Avery, City Recorder Holly Murphy, City Judge William Johnson and Recording Secretary Amy Hutchison.
Absent: City Attorney Jack Freedle.

1. Call to Order.
Mayor Gregory called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M.

The Invocation was given by Pastor Charles Anderson.

2. Installation of three Newly Elected Commissioners — City Judge William Johnson.
City Judge William Johnson administered the Oath of Office to Milton Dorris, David Gregory and Tommy
Long.

At this time, Commissioner Atwood stepped down from the Commission. Mayor Gregory thanked Mr.
Atwood for his service.

Mayor Gregory turned the meeting over to City Manager Scott Avery for Agenda Items 3 and 4.

3. Nominations for Mayor.
Mr. Avery called for nominations for Mayor. Commissioner Bell nominated Tommy Long, Mayor Gregory
nominated Cristina Templet and Vice Mayor Templet nominated David Gregory.
Mr. Avery called for a roll call vote on the nominations for Mayor:
Commissioner Bell voted for Tommy Long
Commissioner Long voted for Tommy Long
Mayor Gregory voted for Cristina Templet
Vice Mayor Templet voted for Cristina Templet
Commissioner Dorris voted for Tommy Long

Majority ruled in favor of Tommy Long as Mayor.

4. Nominations for Vice Mayor.
Mr. Avery called for nominations for Vice Mayor. Commissioner Gregory nominated Cristina Templet and
Commissioner Bell nominated Milton Dorris.
Mr. Avery called for a roll call vote on the nominations of Vice Mayor:
Commissioner Bell voted for Milton Dorris
Mayor Long voted for Milton Dorris
Commissioner Gregory voted for Cristina Templet
Commissioner Templet voted for Cristina Templet
Commissioner Dorris voted for Milton Dorris

Majority ruled in favor of Milton Dorris as Vice Mayor.
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5. Commissioner comments.
Commissioner Bell stated that he is looking forward to the next couple of years. He wants to work together

for the benefit of the City and to make sure that the employees are taken care of.

Commissioner Gregory stated that it has been an honor to serve in any capacity with the City and that he is
here to work together with all of the Commissioners and the City Manager. He also announced that Jamie Carr
will be hosting “Let’s Dish & Decorate” at the Community Center and City Hall on Tuesday, November 29" at
6:00 p.m.

Commissioner Templet hopes to move forward and work together and she supports the Commission.

Vice Mayor Dorris stated that he wants to do what is best for the City and citizens and he wants to keep
the City moving forward.

Mayor Long wants to make Millersville a better place. He gives God the honor and glory for being elected
to serve the City. He wants to work together with all of the Commissioners.

At this time, Captain Glen Alred of the Police Department announced the swearing in of two new officers.
City Judge William Johnson performed the swearing in ceremony of Officer Aaron Bommarite and Officer Joel

Hobson.

6. Adjournment.
Commissioner Bell moved to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Templet.

(Vote 5 yea— 0 nay.). Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 5:28 P.M.
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